
 
May I kindly draw to your attention to an issue that has arisen at the World Health Organisation concerning the 
ongoing discussions of the amendments of the 2005 treaty and the new International Health Regulations at the 
World Health Assembly.   
 
To date, these treaties have not been completed and submitted to the member states. The deadline for this 
submission was last January.  We can conclude that the WHO  has violated Article 55 par 2 and has gone against 
its legal obligation.   
  
On Tuesday 16th April 2024, the majority of the Dutch Parliament voted in favor of the attached MOTION by Mona 
Keijzer and others, all members of the Dutch Parliament. 
  
These concerns are about the amendments to the International Health Regulations and the proposed new 
pandemic treaty. We have brought this to the attention of the Maltese Parliament on several occasions and nothing 
was discussed or actions taken. 
  
These violations cannot be ignored any longer as they are now in breach of international law.  We the citizens of 
the world are calling for action.  Malta must not lag behind and be seen asleep at the wheel. 
  
This irregularity must not happen. Due to this, we at Vuci Hielsa and its members have already made a public 
statement that we do not recognize these treaties anymore.  
  
The same motion needs to be urgently tabled in the Maltese Parliament to instruct our government to request a 
postponement of the vote on the amendments at the World Health Organisation in conjunction with the IHR and 
the new pandemic treaty at the World Health Assembly.  This will give all member states the stipulated four-month 
period to evaluate the process. The responsibility lies with you to table this motion to postpone this process. 
However if not obtained, one must vote against the proposed amendments to the IHR and the new pandemic treaty. 
If the WHO ignores this request, inevitable legal measures will be taken. 
 
Thank you in advance for your expeditious actions. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Alexander D`Agata. 
For Members of Vuci Hielsa. 
Representatives of The World Council of Health 
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